Pinewood Springs Newsletter May 2017

Water District

Would like to remind everyone again, that construction is about to begin on the remodel of the old Fire Station and therefore the water bill drop box to the left of the front door will be out of commission until the remodel has been finished. Please use the new water drop box located by the Bulletin Boards.

The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 24th, at 7:00 p.m. at the Community Church Fellowship Hall. To be included on the next Water Board meeting agenda, call Gabi at 823-5345 or email pswdadmin@att.net. For more information, please see our website www.pwswd.com

Fire District

Next Fire Board of Directors meeting is scheduled for May 10th, 7:00 pm at the Community Church Fellowship Hall.

Road District

Your Pinewood Springs Road Board has begun the annual spring road maintenance work. Please be careful when driving through the work areas. The workers are your Pinewood Springs neighbors. You might give them a wave of appreciation as you carefully go by. June Board meeting is scheduled for June 6^{th} , 7:00 PM at the Church Fellowship Hall.

The best way for you to contact the road board is by email at RoadBoard@Pinewoods.us or by phone at our voice messaging number, (303) 895-3848. All board members are notified through either method insuring the quickest response.

Pinewood Springs Community Church

Our adult Bible study on Who Is Jesus? continues. We anticipate finishing this month and taking a break for the summer. Even with one month left, it's not too late to join us! We meet Sunday morning at 9:00 a.m. in Fellowship Hall.

Mark your calendars! July 17-20th will be VBS week. We anticipate taking the kids up to Highlands Camp on one of those days.

Pastor Bruce McQueen will be doing a series of sermons on Living the Resurrection during Eastertide. Worship is at 10:00 a.m. with coffee and conversation in Fellowship Hall afterwards. We look forward to seeing you!

Pinewood Springs Property Owners Association

New membership year begins June 1^{st} . If you pay the \$25.00 yearly assessment in May, your name will be entered into a drawing for a \$25.00 gift certificate to either the Colorado Cherry Company, or Villa Tatra, your choice. Make checks out to PSPOA and drop in the mail to PSPOA, 61 Kiowa, Lyons, Co 80540 or place them in the water drop slot at the Bulletin Board. Membership is open to all residents of the Pinewood Valley.

Suc-em-Up is offering septic tank clean out at special pricing. Please call Clint with Suc-em-Up at 970-405-3343 to get on his Pinewood Service List. If he can combine customers for his trips up here, the rate is \$325.00.

The Board would like to thank all of the residents who have been attending our meetings on the 3^{rd} Wednesday. We welcome your input. Next meeting is May 17^{th} at 7:00 p.m. at the Community Church Fellowship Hall.